Scottish Enduro Championship Steams off at Pathhead

The regulations for the first and second round of the Scottish Enduro Championship are now available. There was an issue with the start area that had to be resolved before the regulations could be published as the venue was under threat.

This will possibly be the last time this event will take place in its current format as the Borders Rail link is being rebuilt. The start finish area and the parking will not be available in the future. The Melville Motor Club has run this event for five years and it has varied in difficulty depending on the weather in the weeks leading up to the event. The Enduro has run in glorious sunshine on one occasion and it has had to be postponed due to a snow storm two years ago, so anything can happen.

Some of the Scottish Championship regular’s, including Scottish Champion Murray Thomson, have had problems at the start of the season. Murray has broken a finger while working on his house and Clubman Champion Neil Chatham broke his shoulder at the Melville Hare and Hound in February. Both riders are hoping to be fit for Pathhead. Derek Little will be on top form following his overall Expert Class win in the British Championship at Elgin.

There is a new Clubman B class that runs the same number of laps as the Clubman Class with a more relaxed time schedule. The Clubman B class is to encourage Sportsmen to move up as there have been several riders who want a longer outing on their bikes.  Included in this class there will be an over 50 cup for the best performance of a rider over 50 years old from January this year.

Entries are available from www.scottishenduros.co.uk and www.enduronews.com and they will be available to download at www.melvillemc.co.uk
